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Happy New Year
To All

We need volunteers for each of 
these events! Remember, your 

participation brings with it credit 
toward the year end raffle

Welcome to the Valley Flyers December 
newsletter. Here are some highlights:
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LA Jets................................................Page 16

Members List ....................................Page 20
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We would like your feedback. If you have ideas 

for improving the  newsletter, or would like to 

submit articles/ideas, contact me at:

 emayer@pacbell.net.

Upcoming Events

Ted Mayer  Newsletter EditorDave Hendrix gets his 
Wings Back!

 Dave reports this is his first 
flight in three years, because 
of eye sight issues.  He's made 
rapid improvement since eye 
surgery earlier this year.  Dur-
ing this flight he could see the 
plane when it was against the 
blue sky but had problems fol-
lowing it when clouds became 
the background.  "I just kind of 

lost it then," he said.  Chuck 
presented Dave with a lifetime 
achievement award at the an-
nual Holiday Party on Dec 10, 
in recognition of his decades of 
outstanding, dedicated service 
to the Valley Flyers.  The day af-
ter, at the Toys for Tots Fun Fly, 
Dave had a chance to catch up 
with his many friends and ad-
mirers at Apollo 11 Field.  Dave 
lives in Newport Beach.

AMA Charter Club #152                                Celebrating 61 years                                   December 2011

www.valleyflyers.com
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I would 
like to take 
this time to 
thank all of 
you AGAIN 
that worked 
at events 
and field 
i m p r o v e -

ments this year.  2011 is another 
banner year of event participa-
tion as officials and we cele-
brated with our year end draw-
ing.   Thank you again to Dave 
Hendrex for his large donation 
of aircraft and a Magnum .61 
engine.  Additionally,thank you 
to Jason Pakfar for his dona-
tion of a Zlin Great Planes .40 
size aerobat (this is one great 
flying aircraft).  Without your 
support, the drawing would not 
have been the quality it was! 

My final reward for the ef-
fort to put this together comes 
when gifts are going to deserv-
ing members who were of-
ficials at events!  During the 
year 2012, please remember 
to tell those non members that 
help at our events and field im-
provements, that if they want 
to be recognized in the draw-
ing, they have to join the club!

To kick off 2012, I hope to have 
the new E-Flite Gee Bee from 
Horizon for the January give-
away.  You can go to the horizon 
website  http://www.horizon-
hobby.com/products/, search for 
GEE BEE then select the E-Flite 
model to get the details on this 
new technology/design in air-
craft.  I will have more informa-
tion in the January newsletter!

Thank you all and Happy Holi-
days!   

Bob Smith

2011 YEAR END GIVEAWAY

I had the pleasure on Decem-
ber 10th, 2011 to witness the 
presentation of the ‘Modeler’ of 
the year award to a Valley Flyer 
member.  It is given in the name 
of Reed Packard.  

I plan on having the scrapbook 
available at the January meet-
ing, which has pictures of Reed 
and his dog Sidney for your 
viewing.

When I’m monitoring perspec-
tive recipients for this award, I’m 
looking for members with many 
of the following characteristics, 
as do the past recipients; 

1)  Valley Flyer members who 
build and fly their models at the 
basin.  

2) Members who help out when 
there are field improvements 
that require club member par-
ticipation.

3) Who are active on various 
club committees including sup-
porting the  board of directors. 

4) Who are willing to make sug-
gestions and recommendations 
regarding  the field and the club.

5) Who invite, encourage and 
introduce new pilots as new 
members, including their fami-
lies to the Valley Flyers.

6) Who are willing to help a 
member with his or her flight 
projects and equipment, often 
within their own homes.

This was Reed Packard as I had 
the privilege of knowing him.

On Saturday December 10th 
2011, Cliff Sonnentag,  the 2010 
recipient, introduced someone 
who exemplifies these charac-
teristics and more.  

The past recipients present 
Bob Tarlau as the 2011 Reed 
Packard recipient!

Bob, thank you for your efforts 
in 2011!

2011 REED PACKARD AWARD

http://www.horizonhobby.com/products/umx-gee-bee-r2-bnf-with-as3x-technology-EFLU4580
http://www.horizonhobby.com/products/umx-gee-bee-r2-bnf-with-as3x-technology-EFLU4580
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REED PACKARD RECIPIENTS

1983* Marv Zauss        1st recipient of the award!
1984   Phil Mosko-DECEASED
1985   Vic Martin - DECEASED

1986   Pat Banner-status unknown
1987   Art Pelka-status unknown

1988    *Willie Gardner
1989   Rick Cincis-status unknown

1990   Peter Mahony-status unknown
1991  * Marc Broadnax-past president 
1992   Harold Milhauser - DECEASED

1993   *Dale Utterback
1994   Don Arvesen-status unknown

1995*   Bob Smith
1996   Don Goeshel-past president 

1997*    Dave Hendrex
1998     Ron Nelson 
1999*    Ricc Bieber

2000*     Harvey Elmes   -past president 
2001     Barry Leavengood-past president 

2002    George Finch-DECEASED
2003*   Sam Gengo 

2004*   Gary Stevens
2005*  Bob Adams

2006*  Jason Pakfar
2007*  Dave Sweany

2008*   Chuck Thompson
2009*   Benny Elkouby 
2010*   Cliff Sonnentag

2011*   Bob Tarlau

                                                     *CURRENT MEMBER 2011					   
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Annual 

Awards



The annual gathering to celebrate 
Valley Flyers' year past... and 
hand out awards. 
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Holiday Party
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Holiday Party
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Valley Flyers annual Toys for Tots Fun Fly brings 
out a large number flyers and lots of toys, to ben-
efit the Marine Corps famous program. This was 
our final event for 2011. Happy Holidays!!
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TOYS FOR TOTS
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TOYS FOR TOTS
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Members Present
Chuck Thompson

Randy Mytar
Bob Smith
Bob Tarlau

Dave Sweany
Stephen Fine
Mario Sweet
Ricc Bieber
Tony Aguila
Scott Ramos
Tony di Leo
Ted Mayer

Adam Gelbart

Members Absent
Ben Elkouby
Gary Stevens
Robert Burn

Chuck Thompson

Foundation Balance $8756.18 
after paying for the runway re-
pairs.

All taxes are paid for 2009 and 
2010, and State Fees.

All paperwork for the Founda-
tion are complete and up to 
date.

Robert had oral surgery today 
and will not be here tonight.  

The runway is complete.  It’s 
not perfect, but it should last for  
a number years.  One concern 
was about the oil spots in the 

pits.  There is one spot in the pit 
where the topcoat peeled be-
cause of excess oil.

The plumbing repairs in the re-
strooms and the field in general 
have been completed.

We had an open house at the 
Glendale field which went well.  
Since then, Mario Sweet had a 
friend at Greg Owens Construc-
tion with a bobcat go out and do 
the first phase of clearing and 
leveling the area.  The cost to 
the Club is $40 plus the cost of  
fuel, which is still pending.  An 
estimated cost if the work had 
been contracted would have 
been about 10k. One issue is 
while Mario was there, the City 
was dumping green waste be-
cause it is designated as an 
emergency dump and was be-
ing used as a result of the re-
cent wind storms. The City will 
be removing what was dumped, 
and will also include removing 
everything we’ve had cleared.  
Next step will be to start a plan 
and stake off the area.  Some 
of the ideas that Jason had was 
to start off with a container and 
then a shade structure.  One 
idea is to use petromat for the 
runway.  We will need to look 
into the cost of the Mat.  Dan 
priced containers.  The 20’ con-
tainers are about $2275 and the 
40’ containers are about $3400.  

We need Tee shirts and Caps.  
Mario will be taking care of this.  
Chuck will provide the informa-
tion from the previous suppliers 
to Mario.  We are low on almost 
all items.

Chuck motioned to get stickers 
with our logo and web address.  

Motion seconded and passed.

Chuck would like to have the 
additional pit benches installed 
by that time.  We have room  
for 9 benches.  Chuck motions 
that we make the purchase 
the materials.  The motion was 
seconded and passed.  Chuck 
would like to have a separate 
room in one of the containers 
for Foundation Donations.  The 
cost estimated cost is about 
160.  Chuck motions for 200 for 
it’s construction.  The motion 
was seconded and approved.

The party is coming up this Sat-
urday at the Presedente Res-
taurant.  Dave Hendrics will be 
attending the party.  Chuck has 
picked up an award to present 
him.  Chuck has put together 
a slide show.  We will need to 
bring the PA system and screen.  

Chuck has received more do-
nations.  One idea would be to 
have a table at the AMA Con-
ventions. We received a dona-
tion from Rudy Hassan.

We still need to contact the Cir-
cle Burners about event dates 
and contact Tony Naccarado 
too.  We need in the next few 
weeks to evaluate the posters 
we have to determine what can 
be reused.  

We received an email from RCX 
offering a boot for $100 at the 
long Beach convention center.  
The dates are April 28th and 
29th.  Chuck cannot attend this if 
we choose to participate.  Ran-
dy made a motion that we do 
not participate. The motion was 
seconded and passed.

Board Meeting Minutes                                                                               
Dec. 6, 2011



General Meeting Minutes   
November. 22, 2011
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We l c o m e 
everyone.  
We have a 
good turn-
out tonight.

We have 
had a really 
busy year.  

Even after being vp I didn’t 
know the amount of work.

Chuck wanted to thank every-
one and the board for their help

We got the field resurfaced.  It 
took longer than we originally 
wanted, but we were able to 
raise 15k.  We’ve also been 
working on the tables at the 
field.  W are looking at adding 6 
or 7 more before the SAE

Upcoming events are LAJets on 
Nov. 27 Bob Wilcox will be the 
CD.  Toys for Tots on Dec. 11, 
Derrell Martin will be the CD.  
Toys and donations are given 
to the Marines.  The AMA show 

will be the 6th through the 8th.

You can now renew online for 
2012.

Ted Mayer did a great job with 
a 28 page newsletter.

We had an open house for 
the Glendale field was held.  
There’s lots of work to be done.  
The first step will be some earth 
moving, acquire a porta-potty 
and cleanup of the field..  The 
field could be opened by Feb-
ruary if we can get some of the 
basic work done.  The field is 
good for electric and up to 40 
size glow.

Board member nominations 
and voting.

All uncontested nominees were 
elected.

Tony di Leo was nominated 
and won for Training Coordator

Dave Sweany was nominated 
and won for Field Manager.

Open position for Helicopter.  
Eric Baker was not present but 
had expressed interest in the 
position.  

Open position for Turbine Direc-
tor with no nominations.

Membership Director, Gary is 
looking to move out of state but 
will continue on while still here.

Ben Elkouby was nominated 
and won for Electric Director.

Ted Mayer will start his two year 
term as Newsletter Editor

Bob Tarlau

Bob Tarlau had a conference 
call with the SAE event.  There 
are 3 classes micro regular 
and advanced.  Micros can 
be hand launched or bungee 
launched.  Currently there are 
44 teams registered.  55 Teams 
and about 500 participants are 
predicted.  Lockeed has funded 
much of  the event.  This year 
Boing and Rathion have joined 
in.  The Saturday night dinner 
has been canceled.  There will 
be no demo flying.  

Bob Smith

Treasury report

Checking Balance $5918.12

PayPal Balance $2660.71

Total balance $8578.30

Pending deposits

$375 – LAJets entries

$212 – other pending deposits

Concession income from LA-
Jets is till pending.

Bob motioned that we provide 
Glen Owen and his worker a 
$75 gift card to thank them for 
their work.  The motion was 
seconded and passed.

Dave Sweany

There is a problem with the 
fence near the entry.  We will 
need to discuss this with Parks 
as people use a gap where bi-

TREASURY REPORT 
DECEMBER 2011

cyclists access a path that leads 
directly to the runway.  Ben has 
reported that there were rats in 
the east container.  Ben trapped 
about 6 large ones.  Dave rec-
ommends an electric rat trap.  
Tina Aguila asked about the 
electronic sonic repellants, but 
Ricc reported they don’t work.  

Ted Mayer

Ted will produce a December 
newsletter.  Contents will need-
ed by the end of next week.

We may want to get some ad-
vertisers for the newsletter.
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for the workers raffle. But this 
year we had a donation by 
Dave Hendrex so all but two of 
the ARFs were from Dave.   Ja-
son Pakfar donated two more 
ARFs.  Thank you to Dave and 
Jason.

There are two sets of  prizes.  
Every worker will get an item 
from the first set.  The second 
set is a standard raffle. You can 
only win once, but may have 
multiple tickets to represent the 
number of times you worked 
events and credit for other 
workers that came with you, 
non-member family and friends.  
This gives you better odds.

Next year, we would like to see 
the CDs send in the workers 
lists for their events to be pub-
lished in the newsletter.

Dave Sweany, Specktrum re-
ceiver

Bob Adams, Super Cub

Willy Gardner proxy for Salva-
dor, selected RDS8000 

Mario Sweet, Milwaukee Roto 

tool.

Adam Gelbart, Spectrum Re-
ceiver

Ben Elkouby, proxy for Rahr 
Horchart. Selected a Drill

Chuck Thompson, Drill press.

Ricc Bieber, OS72 FS

Tony Agulla will start his two 
year term as Media Director

Safety Officer, two nominees

Mario Sweet, Mike Stoner

Mario and Mike gave short pre-
setations.

Mike made a suggestion that 
it may take more than a single 
person.

Chuck Thompson will post-
pone the vote until after the 
break.

Scott checked the Bylaws and 
spoke the Board The Bylaws do 
allow the Board to add positions 
as needed 

Mario Sweet will be Events 
Safety Directors.

Mike Stoner will be Field Safe-
ty Director.

Bob has been doing a great job 
on the monthly raffle in mak-
ing the purchases, carrying the 
items and making sure they are 
items of interest to the mem-
bers.Bob is also running the 
Workers Raffle.  Bob read the 
list of workers to make sure ev-
eryone is listed.

This year we didn’t have 3000 

Valley Flyers Field Support Information and Runway Repair Fund
Contact: Chuck Thompson : chuckthompson@mac.com

Checks should be made out to: 
Valley Flyers Foundation

PO Box 2055
North Hills, CA 91393







 

 

Valley Flyers Membership   Box 2055   North Hills   CA    91393 
 

 

Dear Model Aircraft & Radio Control Enthusiast, 
 
Thank you for your interest in Model Aviation.  The San Fernando Valley Radio Control Flyers (SFVRCF) is Academy of Model 
Aeronautics Charter Club #152, and in 2012 the club will enjoy its 62nd year as a Club!  Joining the Valley Flyers is a great 
way to support the hobby while enjoying the rich, educational benefits and camaraderie that Club membership can bring. 
The main emphasis of the Club is the promotion of model aviation, to maintain the Apollo XI field both physically and 
politically for model aviation, and to promote good fellowship and community relations.  With your membership, you support 
the many Apollo XI field improvements and community relations projects the club is championing. 
 
Benefits of Membership Include: 

• Free flight instruction.  We use our Club trainer airplanes, radios, and fuel...  You provide the enthusiasm! 
• Free Annual BBQ & Club-subsidized End-of-Year Holiday Party & Award Presentation & FREE Fun Fly Events. 
• Club Meetings including Show-And-Tell, Model-Related Programs & Presentations, and a Monthly Raffle. 
• Up to a 10% Discount for purchases at supporting hobby shops 
• The Valley Flyer  –  The club’s official newsletter. 

 
Please fill out and sign the membership application.  Send the application with a check for the membership dues (make check 
payable to The Valley Flyers) to Valley Flyers Membership, PO Box 2055, North Hills, CA  91393 
Alternately, you may bring your application to a Club meeting, or sign up using PayPal® at www.valleyflyers.com online. 
Prospective Members and Guests are always welcome and invited to Club meetings. 
Your support is greatly appreciated.  
Membership Director 
San Fernando Valley Radio Control Flyers 
glstevens@verizon.net 
Along with your modest annual dues, you need to have a current membership in the Academy of Model Aeronautics. 
If you are not yet an AMA member, you can sign up by calling 765-287-1256 or visiting  www.modelaircraft.org  online. 

 
 

SFVRCF Club Meetings 
Club meetings are held on the 4th Tuesday of each month at 7:30 PM. 
Refreshments will be available.  Please bring a couple of extra dollars 
for refreshments and raffle tickets if you so desire. 
 

2012 Club Meeting Schedule 
January 24th July 24th 
February 28th August 28th 
March 27th September 25th 
April 24th October 23rd 
May 22nd November 27th – Annual Workers Raffle 
June 26th December 8th   TBD   Holiday Party 
 
 
 
 
The SFVRCF is Academy of Model Aeronautics (AMA) charter club # 152, and as a charter club all members of the SFVRCF must be members in good standing 
with the AMA.  Failure to become an AMA member or to keep your AMA membership current will void your SFVRCF membership.  Your AMA membership is 
verified each year when you renew your club membership.  SFVRCF members are expected to abide by club bylaws, Academy of Model Aeronautics rules, Apollo 
XI field flying regulations, and normal standards of conduct and courte

                                            
 Some restrictions may apply call store for details. 

B
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a 
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101 Freeway 
Encino Community Center 
4935 Balboa Blvd. 
Encino, CA  91916 

N 

Ventura Blvd. 
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SSSaaannn   FFFeeerrrnnnaaannndddooo   VVVaaalllllleeeyyy   RRR///CCC   FFFlllyyyeeerrrsss   
2012 Application for Membership 

 

PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY! 

 
Date of Application  /  /  

 

Full Name  *AMA Membership Number:  

  * Current AMA membership is required to be a SFVRCF member.  Failure to supply a  
valid and current AMA number within 45 days of application will void SFVRCF membership. 

Address    
    
City  State  Zip  Phone (          ) 
    
“Go by” Name (Example Bob instead of Robert) Birth Date  /  /  
 
EMAIL ADDRESS: 
(Print one letter per block) 

                            

The Club Respects Your Privacy!   Email Addresses will only be used for informing members of upcoming meetings & events and will be kept confidential. 
 

I am a member in good standing with the Academy of Model Aeronautics. INITIAL 
 

I am a certified AMA CD (Contest Director). Yes/No 
 
T-Shirt Size (Check one)         S M L XL XXL XXXL 
 
As a member of San Fernando Valley Radio Control Flyers I agree to abide by the San Fernando Valley Radio Control Flyers Club 
bylaws, AMA rules, the Apollo XI Field regulations, and the normal standards of conduct and courtesy. 
 

Signature  
 

Newsletter Delivery:  Please check one of the following.  You may change at any time during the year. 
 Yes, I wish to save the Club postage.  I can get the newsletter online.  I may pick up a hardcopy at Club meetings. 
 Sorry, I have no internet access and wish to have a printed copy of the newsletter mailed to my address above. 
 

Membership Type 
Check Applicable Description 

 Interests 
Check all that apply 

 I’ll help with 
Check all that apply 

 New Member ** $25.00   Learning to fly  Electrics / Park Flyers   Flight Instruction 
 Renewal $25.00   Learning to build  Pylon Racing   Building Instruction 
 Additional Family Member $10.00   Sport Flying  Jets   Safety 
 Junior $10.00   Pattern  Giant Scale   Hospitality 
 Other*    Scale Models  Helicopters   Contests 
* Please explain   R/C Combat  3D Aerobatics   Field Maintenance 

 
** January 1 - March 31 $25.00 | April 1 - June 30 $20.00 | July 1 - Sept. 30 $15.00 | October 1 - December 31 $10.00  
 
Membership Feedback  Please give us your comments on how you feel about the club/field or other items you think can be improved: 

 

 
 
 
 

  

FOR OFFICIAL USE ONLY 
 
Received / / 
 
Paid $ / 
 

Membership Year 2012 

December 2011



         Board members
President Chuck Thompson chuckthompson@mac.com 818-359-3976
Vice President Randy Mytar rmytar@gmail.com R 818-789-7719
Treasurer Bob Smith flynbs@socal.rr.com 661-298-2614
Secretary Scott Ramos saramos@earthlink.net 818-407-1180
Membership Director Gary Stevens glstevens@verizon.net 818-830-1101
Public Relations Bob Tarlau bob@tarlau.com 818-794-9260
Safety Director Mario Sweet mariojsweet@yahoo.com 818-980-9641
Newsletter Editor Ted Mayer emayer@pacbell.net 818-618-2080
Program Director Steven Fine sfineproducts@aol.com 818-298-9542
Training Coordinator Tony di Leo toniano@yahoo.com 818-652-9366
Electric Director Benny Elkouby bennyel@worldnet.att.net 818-235-9098
Event Director Robert Burn bean_counterbb99@yahoo.com
Webmaster Jason Pakfar jason@saturnis.net 818-206-5777
Hospitality Ricc Bieber ricc@bieberlc.com 818-497-4567
Giant Scale Director Adam Gelbart adam.gelbart@verizon.net 310-441-9408
Helicopter Director
Field Manager Dave Sweany demflyer@msn.com 818-447-4510
Turbine Director Jeff Tolomeo jrtrc@yahoo.com 805-428-5219

Board Members

Support the hobby shops that support your club
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September  2011 
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www.hobbypeople.net

Camarillo El Cajon 
Encino Fountain Valley 
Hesperia Lake Forest 
Lakewood Lawndale 
Murrieta Orange 
Pasadena Riverside 
Redlands Santa Clarita 
San Diego

Las Vegas East
Las Vegas North

For store info, call:

Stores 
Near 
You!
• See and touch
• Expert help!

Watch Your 
Mail Box!


